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Docket Clerk 
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Gregg Doud 
Leah Wilkinson 

Re: Docket No. 03-033P "Frequency of Foreign Inspection System Supervisory 
Visits to Certified Foreign Establishments." 

Dear Docket Clerk: 

On behalf of the National Cattlemen's Beef Association (NCBA) I want to express our 
appreciation for the opportunity to comment on the Food Safety and Inspection Service 
(FSIS) Docket No. 03-033P "Frequency of Foreign Inspection System Supervisory Visits 
to Certified Foreign Establishments." Producer-directed and consumer-focused, the 
National Cattlemen's Beef Association is the trade association of America's cattle 
farmers and ranchers, and the marketing organization for the largest segment of the 
nation's food and fiber industry. 

The U.S. is the largest beef consuming nation in the world as well as the largest beef 
importing nation. The safety of both domestic and foreign produced beef imported into 
the U.S. is a top priority for the U.S. beef industry. U.S. cattle producers' income is 
derived completely from the marketplace, therefore maintaining a hlgh level of consumer 
confidence in beef is crucial to our industry's continued success. To date, a significant 
measure of that confidence is derived from the equivalency measures that FSIS currently 
has in place to ensure that the safety of foreign produced beef is the same as that of our 
domestic production. FSIS needs to continue to work with foreign governments and 
establishments to further strengthen their science-based inspection programs. A great 
example of this is the new Food Safety Institute of the Americas. We encourage FSIS to 
find additional ways to help other countries assure the safety of the beef that they 
produce, but particularly when it is imported into the U.S. 

NCBA understands the intent of this proposed rule, but we have some reservations with 
FSIS moving forward at this time without providing some clarification in a few areas. 

First, how will FSIS determine what constitutes a "periodic" supervisory visit? Secondly, 
how does such a change affect equivalency standards? For example, if one country 
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